BEAR VALLEY RESIDENTS, INC.
Minutes for Board Meeting, 9-11-2021
Steve Schwabauer presiding

Board Members attending: Curt Wozniak, Ann Porteus, Jill Wegenstein, Colin McKee, Ron Murphy, Randy Mancini, Rob Wiercinski, Dave Sanderson, J.P. Derouin, Ken Schulz, Sally Swanson, Eric Jung

Guests: Kimi Johnson, Terry Woodrow, Joel Burnett, Jane Brunner, Martha Montague, Jim Oliver, Rob Goldsby, Brigitte Reich, Stacey Stillman, Rabiah Choudry, Bill Gillespie, Ellen Hoffman, Irene Collins

Board of Supervisors Report, Terry Woodrow
Markleeville barely escaped destruction in forest fires. County government is slowly getting back to normal.
Bear Valley’s firefighters have been out on fires all over the state.
The National Forests are closed to recreation.
The common area grant work on fuel reduction is ongoing and will extend into next year. Grant rules don’t allow for falling larger trees.
The chipper program has 85 applications. J Tree is the contractor and he will start next week.
The new “bearproof” dumpsters are here, and have already had problems with the humans. The dumpster pad will be expanded.
Woodrow met with 5 USFS people and Eric Jung to discuss fire and forestry. The 300 foot wide shaded fuel break west of the Old Subdivision needs updating. Woodrow was given ideas for getting grants.

President’s Report, Steve Schwabauer
We have been lucky in not getting a big fire or too much smoke. Thanks to all the first responders. He called for a moment of silence in memory of 9/11.

Beach, J.P. Derouin
J.P. will fix the swim dock. Wattles will be laid down. The tables need work. The volleyball court needs a lot of work, most of which will happen next year. We will send out an eblast setting a deadline for removal of watercraft. J.P. will look into locking up the garbage cans at times.

Ways and Means, Curt Wozniak
Wozniak submitted a written report. We have enough money to upgrade the volleyball court. The need for a second beach attendant was discussed. We’ve spent $9200 on the beach so far this year. We have a contract with J Tree for $10,000 worth of fuel reduction at the big beach, and there’s enough money to do more. We need an estimate for repair of the picnic tables.
The BV Business Association agreed to #$2,000 for the Post Office again. We need $2400 more and we’ll solicit donations. 

Architectural Review, Dave Sanderson
Kim Lemieux had submitted a written report. An unapproved shed was built at a house. The ARC sent a letter, and now will send a second letter for enforcement. 

Forestry, Eric Jung
Jung submitted a written report. There was discussion of the rules for the common area grant and the CC&Rs.
Schwabauer moved to spend up to $1500 to consult with BVRI attorney Sproul on how we can change the requirements for lot fuel management; Derouin 2nd; unanimous.

Nominating Committee, Rob Wiercinski
BVRI rules allow the Board to fill the vacancy left by Larry Johnson’s resignation. The replacement must be a Class A person.
Wiercinski moved to approve Sally Swanson for the Board seat; Derouin 2nd; unanimous.

Membership, Ann Porteus
Porteus submitted a written report. Despite raising the dues, we have virtually the same membership (384) as last year.

Redistricting, Eric Jung
Jung is on the County Redistricting Committee. Direct questions to him.

Adjourned at 4:55.
